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         15th February, 2005

O R D E R

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Mrs. Priyanka Gandhi alleging unethical conduct on the part of Max Med Centre, Panchsheel Park, New Delhi (referred hereinafter as the said Centre), in the treatment administered to her son Rehan at the said Centre.  The Council perused the complaint and reply of Medical Superintendent of the said Centre.  Briefly stated the facts of the case are that the complainant’s son received certain treatment at the said Centre, the information pertaining to which was reported in “Today” an English daily afternoon newspaper in its edition dated 25th October, 2004, the same story was carried by some other dailies also.  It is the allegation of the complainant that the said Centre unethically leaked out the information pertaining to her son’s treatment to press/media for the sake of seeking publicity and thereby has committed an unethical conduct.

In her reply the Medical Superintendent, Max Med Centre, Dr. Dilpreet Brar admitted that Dr. Shruti Aggarwal working at the said Centre divulged information pertaining to complainant’s son, in response to a telephonic enquiry, which she believed, was from Mr. Ahmed Patel, General Secretary of the Congress Party.   It is further stated that for this action, Dr. Shruti Aggarwal, was issued a notice of caution by the hospital to ensure putting better safeguards in exercising her discretion about telephonic briefing to the attendants and relatives of any patient.  The Medical Superintendent denies disclosure of any information to press/media by the staff of the said Centre.  In view of the fact that certain doctors of the said Centre disclosed the information pertaining to complainant’s  son  to  a  person  who  was  not  an  immediate  family  member  over  a telephone 
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( 2 )

enquiry thereby obviating the possibility of even being able to ascertain the identity of the caller, without the consent of the complainant.  This amounts to an act of indiscretion on the part of these doctors.   A warning is hereby issued to those doctors of Max Med Centre, N-110, Panchsheel Park, New Delhi – 110 017, who divulged this information.  Medical Superintendent is directed to issue instructions to all concerned in Max Med Centre, N-110, Panchsheel Park, New Delhi, that such incidents are not repeated and to ensure that privacy of any patient is not compromised unless the disclosure of same is mandated by law or ethics.

By the order of and in the name of 

Delhi Medical Council

(Dr. S.K. Khattri)  

Secretary

Copy to :-

1) Medical Superintendent, Max Med Centre, 110-N, Panchsheel Park, New Delhi-110 017.

2) Smt. Priyanka Gandhi Vadra, 35, Lodhi Estate, New Delhi 

3) Sh Arun Bhardwaj, Advocate, C-577, Defence Colony, New Delhi-110024

(Dr. S.K. Khattri) 

Secretary

